
WE EXTEND A WARM WELCOME to all who have come to
worship with us this morning. If this is your first time with us,
we hope that you experience the love of Christ and His
presence during our worship.

PASTOR AND MRS CLEE ARE AWAY working at the Special 
Needs Camp in Aberdaron & will return on 10 July. Please 
contact Pastor Wieczorek for any emergencies.

PRAYER CORNER. Please pray for those who have 
suffered because of the heavy rain in Ludlow in 
Shropshire and Belfast in Northern Ireland.

THE SINGING GROUP will be singing today at River Court 
Residential Home, Explorer Drive, Watford, WD18 6TQ.

THE SOUP RUN will recommence in September after a 
short summer break. Thank you to all supporters.

FAMILY MINISTRY PRAYER BASKET is with the Shepley 
family. They're not able to be with us today, as they are 
away celebrating the 20th anniversary of their 
graduation at the College where they first met. As a 
Family Church, let's congratulate them and continue to 
pray for them this week.

COME BE STILL this Monday 2 July, 2–3pm. A time to pray 
quietly, chat and spend time together. 

PARENTS PLEASE SUPERVISE YOUR CHILDREN after the services 
to ensure that they are not playing with the drums, 
Clavinova or Speakers in the Cedar-Sycamore room. They 
are receiving a lot of damage and have recently needed 
costly repairs and replacements.

PATHFINDER/ADVENTURER MEETING Sabbath 7 July from 4-
5.30pm. Field uniforms please. Meeting scheduled for 
Sunday 8 July cancelled. There is a meeting on Sun 1 July for 
parents/guardians & children attending Camporee. 

FAITH ACCORDING TO JESUS. A special reunion will be held 
Tuesday 10 July at 8 pm. Pastor Paul Clee will present the 
arresting topic ‘Get Lost'.  A light supper will be served at 
7pm.

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH, 7 JULY.  Please book using the 
envelopes at the front desk and place in the offering plate, 
or hand to Fiona Cooper.

APPRECIATION.  Peter Bone, Andrew and the family would 
like to thank the church family for its loving support in recent 
days. To know that others care and share their sorrow has 
meant so much. Even so, come, Lord Jesus.

OUR CHURCH SERVICES ARE RECORDED and streamed live 
on the internet. If you prefer not to be filmed please ask one 
of the deacons to assist you to appropriate seating.

PRAYING FOR THE HOLY SPIRIT. Come & join us as we pray for 
the Holy Spirit on Wed 7pm-7.25pm in the Maple Room.

STANBOROUGH SCHOOL JUMBLE SALE AND SUMMER FAYRE,
8 July from 12-3pm. Free admission. Bouncy Castle, Face 
Painting, Fun and Games and Fabulous Food. Peppa Pig will 
be there! A fun-packed afternoon for all the family. 

ATTENTION! Please ensure that no vehicles are parked in the 
bay opposite the kitchen from 4pm today (Sabbath) so that 
there is space for the coach for Special Needs Camp to 
park overnight. Thank you.

PARALLEL SERVICE resumes on 21 July, when Naomi Burgess 
will be the speaker.

LOST PROPERTY will be displayed outside the Deacons office 
after the main service.

REHEARSALS WITH CHILDREN'S CHOIR (ANGEL VOICES) have 
stopped for the summer break. They will recommence in 
the Armstrong Hall immediately after the service each 
Sabbath from 8 September.

THERE WILL BE A SPECIAL BUSINESS MEETING for all SPC 
members only on Sunday 15 July at 7pm to discuss the 
plans for fulfilling your wish list of church improvements. In 
preparation, please see display on the Concourse screen.

OFFERINGS DURING MAY
Church expense offerings 
from church & parallel services   £4,410
Sabbath School Mission offerings £2,246
Church Development £1,281
Tithes £19,322

Offerings have until this month, encouragingly met our 
budget. May offerings have a deficit of £920 but we 
anticipate good offerings in June will correct the shortfall. 
We are also grateful to the 59 members who chose to 
return Tithes and Offerings through the Government ‘Gift 
Aid’.  By this one act, Stanborough Park will receive an extra 
£1,300. If you are a tax payer why not use Gift Aid and 
increase your giving at no cost to yourself. See Jim Huzzey 
or Maritza Sabatier for more information.

PRAYER AND REFLECTION, 7 July 3.30-4.30pm.  Pastor Karin 
Wieczorek will be speaking about 'The qualities of a good 
Samaritan'. Come and be blessed.

THE ANNUAL BEACH TRIP to Knoll Beach will take place on 
Sunday 15 July.

THE NEXT HEALTH MEETING will take place on Thursday 26 
July at 8pm, preceded by a light supper at 7pm. We are 
pleased to welcome back Dr Huguette Comerasamy who 
will speak on 'The influence of body weight on Health.' 
Please support our outreach programme by inviting your 
friends and neighbours and supporting the community 
members who attend.

DEVELOPMENT OFFERING will be taken up next Sabbath
morning. Your gift however small or large will make a
difference to Stanborough Park Church.
h
ORCHESTRA REHEARSAL - Friday 6 July at 6.15 pm.

THERE WILL BE A SONG SERVICE on Sabbath  7 July at 9.30 
am accompanied by the Orchestra.

Sabbath School

Announcements

9.45am

Welcome

Prayer – Eustace Anthony

Lesson Study – A Perpetual Ministry
 g

13th Sabbath Programme 
by the Junior Sabbath School

Announcements



YOUTH LED SERVICE
11 am

Introit

Silent Prayer

Call to Worship

Invocation 

Hymn  173 NAH  

Tithes & Offerings

Scripture Reading

A Prayer from 
the Youth

Children's Story

Hymn 713 NAH

Sermon 

Hymn 596 NAH

Benediction

'Holy Holy Holy'

'The God of Abraham praise,
Whose all-sufficient grace

Shall guide us all our happy days
In all our ways.

He is our faithful Friend,
He is our gracious God;

And He will save us to the end, 
Through Jesus’ blood.'

NAH 4

‘All Hail the power of Jesus name’

1 Timothy 1:12-16, Jackson Bright

Jacques Vitry, Rebecca Greco

Rebecca Morais

‘Will your anchor hold 
in the storms of life’

‘Rescue Me’ – David Burgess

‘Praise Him, Praise Him’

David Burgess

Serving Elders:  Paul Bellamy
Organist: Joan Maxwell

Sat 30 Jun    Divine Service, 11am, Youth Led
Mon 2 Jul Badminton Club, Stan. School, 5.30pm

Come be Still, 2-3pm
Wed  4 Jul   Badminton Club, Stan. School, 5.30pm

Praying for the Holy Spirit, 7pm
Prayer Meeting, 7.30pm

Fri  6 Jul Soup Run, 8.30pm
Sat 7 Jul Divine Service, Pastor Karin Wieczorek 

Fellowship Lunch
Sun 8 Jul School Jumble and Summer Fayre
Sun 15 Jul Annual Beach Trip, Knoll Beach
Sat 21 Jul Half night Prayer session, 7.30pm-midnight
23-27 Jul Holiday Music Fun
Sat 15 Sep Messy Church

Pastoral Team
Paul R Clee
paulrclee@gmail.com
Tel: 01923 677883 / Mob: 07966 506647
DAY OFF: Monday

Karin Wieczorek
 pastorkarinw@gmail.com

Mobile: 0770 681 3907
DAY OFF: Sunday

Stanborough Centre Office
Centre Manager: Michael Swain
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com

07962 320372 
AV Advance Requests/Bookings

spcavteam@gmail.com
AV Duty Assistant for June: David Swain

DVD Recordings of Services
Available to order from the desk after the divine service

Stanborough Park College of Music
Jiae Ahn, Tel. 07837 404 261 / Email: spcmahn@gmail.com

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
Deadline is THURSDAY 3pm

*  *  *  *  *  *  *

SUNSET TIMES        Today: 9.21pm     Next Friday:  9.18pm

30 June 2012

Welcome To
Stanborough Park Church

 

'The name of the LORD is a strong tower;
the righteous run to it, and are safe.'

Proverbs 18:10

Pastoral Team: Paul Clee & Karin Wieczorek
Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church

609 St Albans Road
Watford WD25 9JL

01923 894 664 
www.stanboroughchurch.org

www.livestream.com/stanboroughparkchurch

Divine Service Diary

Contacts

Please leave the Sanctuary quietly to allow others 
remaining to pray and meditate in peace. 

The Armstrong Room is where families can take their  
children when they become restless or noisy.  Please 

respect others by keeping reverence in the Sanctuary. 
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